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THE CENTRAL COMMITTEE NEWSLETTER FOR ALL A.A. MEMBERS OF WESTERN NEW YORK AND THE NIAGARA FRONTIER 

 

The May issue of the New Frontiers is devoted to Central Office for the happy reason that the  
office’s birthday is May 1942. That makes your office 81 years old this year, which is a great tribute to 
the A.A. members of Buffalo/ Niagara Frontier who organized the office and who have kept it running 
all these years.  

Ideally, operating Central Office is one of the main ways that we all pursue our primary purpose in 
A.A. The office is a service center with the sole objective of helping groups reach out to suffering  
alcoholics. 

How do we do that? The meeting directory lets people know where we 
are—and where they can come for help. The answering attendant does the same 
thing—anyone in the WNY area who wants to be freed from alcohol can call 
our office, to learn how he or she can find help through A.A.  

To make sure that groups have everything they need to carry A.A.’s message, the office stocks 
Conference-approved literature.  
 To help one another stay sober, we maintain the 12-step list so that members have the oppor-
tunity to help themselves by helping others, we publish the New Frontiers so we can all share our re-
coveries with one another, and we offer service opportunities to A.A. members throughout the area. 

Currently, the office gets about 2,500 calls a year. In the past it was much more before the  
internet. I was told to view each website hit as a phone call… WOW!!!! 

 If, over the past 81 years, we have averaged, say, 3,000 calls a year, it would mean that our 
Central Office has responded to almost half a million inquiries about A.A. Of this half of a million, about 
10 per cent are 12-step calls. Over 81 years, that would total almost 50,000 callers who have reached 
out—and found—the hand of A.A. 

Unfortunately (Or who knows? Some of us would say we were very fortunate to have been alco-
holics and found A.A.), alcoholism is a growth business. We can be pretty sure that there are at least 
another quarter of a million people out there who will need our help over the next 81 years. And with 
the constant help of the A.A. members of the Buffalo Niagara Frontier Area, we can also be pretty sure 

that our Central Office will be there to answer those calls, because: 

When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, I want the hand of A.A. 

always to be there. And for that: I am responsible 

 
 

 *First printed in NF May 2008, but updated to reflect today :) 

 

Buffalo Central Gets It Done! 
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Reprinted from Lifeline; April 2019 
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Corrections News: 

Meetings have resumed 
at the Erie County Hold-
ing Center and the Erie 
County Correc-
tional Facility at Alden 
after a 
 2-1/2 year break. Mem-
bers on the outside are 
needed to take meetings 
into these facilities! 
 
*Erie County Holding 
Center-Mondays at 6:30 
PM 
*Alden Men's meeting-
Wednesdays at 6:30 PM 
*Alden Women's meeting
-Saturdays at 10 AM 
 
A background check is 
needed before any of us 
are  
permitted entrance into 
these locations. 
 
Are you working a good 
program? Do you have a 
sponsor? Have you 
worked or are engaged in 
working the steps of AA? 
This is important and 
gratifying service work! 
 
Contact me for informa-
tion and to help you to 
get the  
process started. 
suzipunk211@gmail.com 

May History 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

mailto:suzipunk211@gmail.com
https://aasj.org/january-history/
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May 2023 

MEETING CHANGES; New Schedules for 2023 coming !!! 
 NEW GROUP:  Language Of The Heart; Women’s, Sunday’s, 4:00 PM, Eden United Methodist Church, 2820 East 

Church St., Eden 14057. 

 Cayuga Wake Up Call has changed it’s name to Delaware Park Men's Discussion.  

 Brass Group is resuming & moved  Hope Center. Monday’s @2PM 

 Acceptance/Welcome group no longer  provides childcare. 

 Serenity In the Park is changing its time to 6:30 PM. at the Rose Garden in Delaware Park, Buffalo.   
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COMING EVENTS: Please submit your upcoming events for future 

issues, also flyers can be uploaded to our website: https://buffaloaany. 

SERVICE OPPORTUNITIES; COMMITTEE MEETINGS 

~ May 7th : Committee Meetings  

that meet prior to Central Committee 5:30 PM 

St. Andrew's Church Parish, (Corner of Crocker & Reiman) , Sloan, 14212,  
Steering Committee (5:30 PM) in CO, Public Information Committee meeting,  

Treatment Facilities Committee, Corrections Committee 
Education & Participation, Need a Committee & Chair, Nightwatch Committee 

Followed By Central Committee 7:00 PM  

Convention Committee 
May, 3rd 7:00 PM 

Basement, 111 Crocker St. 

Sloan ,NY 14212 
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    Central Committee Minutes April  2nd, 2023  

The meeting opened at 7:00 PM by Chairperson Dave with a moment of silence followed by the Re-

sponsibility Declaration and the Serenity Prayer. Volunteers read the Preamble by Garrett, The Purpose 

of Central Committee by Jan, and The 12 Traditions was read by Dean. Mike from Rise & Shine pre-

sented on the Fourth Tradition. Bernie from Buffalo Early Birds will present on the 5th   Tradition in 

May. 

The Following 26 Groups were represented: Carry the Message, Daily Maintenance, Derby Group, Lakeshore, Language of the Heart, 10-11-12, Arcade/

Yorkshire, Orchard Park Step, Matt Talbot, South Buffalo, Southgate, Thruway, Valley, Daily Reflections, Depth & Weight, Easy Does It, North Buf-

falo, Sober Train, Buffalo, Rise and Shine, Sundays Best, Sunday Morning Breakfast, High View, Soul Purpose, Williamsville, Lockport #1 Group, 

Lockport Ladies 

A motion to accept the March meeting minutes as presented was made and accepted.  

$41 taken in for 7th tradition 

Reports: 
Envelope System: Chairperson Pat reported $232 taken in and that more members are needed. 

Steering Committee: Chairperson Steve had no report to present. 

Financial Report: After reconciled report; I had some errors from presented report…I missed a payroll entry. Also there was and 
overage in the Sales tax account. It all shows as the sales tax expenses and a deposit in (Income +) line of $253.76 in income. 
This is the reconciled report, corrected from the time of presentation. 

March; our Starting Checkbook balance was $41,050.21. We took in $6,212.75 (which is down) in Contributions from Groups and indi-

viduals. The Envelope System took in:  $732.00. Literature, Tax & shipping came to $3,457.93 (which is up). New Frontiers Subscriptions was 

$90.00. Joint meeting (Central Committee) was $78.00.In Income (+) $253.76 was added to our income from an overage in the sales tax in QB, 

zeroing it out when sales tax was paid. Total income of $10,824.44.  

Our expenses totaled $12,228.21 (which is up). This means, we took in $1,403.77 less than our expenses this month.  YTD we are 

down $5,413.77 less than our expenses!!!!!  Final checkbook balance is $39,646.44.   
Corrections beginning balance was $3,289.60. Income was $50.00, A $3.00 Bank Fee, for a balance of $3,289.60.  
Treatment beginning balance was $1,011.60. Contribution’s totaled $120.00,  Literature was $394.50, a  $3.00 bank fee for a final balance 

of $734.10.  
Treatment: Co-chair Garrett presented that the treatment committee met on April 2nd with 12 homegroup members represented. $734.10 with 

$120 for contributions in March. Reflections is now closed FYI. Discussed and suggested what works and overall no major issues with any cur-

rent commitments. We suggest if a group is interested in treatment or wants to know more have someone go to meeting at 5:30 before Central 

Committee. 

Central Office: March. Central office: TOTAL CALL's INCLUDING AFTER-HOUR'S; 154, Total 12-STEP:7,  Also had 478  emails. Website 

hits are not known to me L 

~Need Updated Contact from;, Westminster-1, Sobriety On The Lake-5 , Holiday Village -6, Life Today-4, Sober Trails-6.   

*We have changed over Payroll Companies from Paychex to Next HR Solutions, it is a local based company and should save us $$$. 

*Literature cost as of April 1st have increased due to GSO Worlds Services raised Literature cost substantially (20% on all books, 30% 

on pamphlets!!!) Our prices will go up to match GSO. 

* Annual sales tax paid. Schedules are at the printers. Workman’s Comp audit has been completed. Credit card PCI audit has been 

completed. 

*All 2022 Notebooks & QB thumb-drive have gone to the accountant for annual taxes. 

*NEXT MEETING: May 7th, 2023  

Corrections:  Chairperson Alan gave report. 1. March 2023: Contributions- $50.00. Bank Charge $3.00, Balance $3289.00 2. Heather B. & 3 

other women are taking a woman’s meeting into the Niagara County Prison Tuesday at 10am. Mark J. has helped several men to attend an orien-

tation for the Niagara County Prison. The Niagara County Prison Men’s Meeting is on Tuesday at 9 am. Grapevines were taken in for Men & 

Women by Heather. 3. Any Grapevine or AA Literature (no staples) Please call Alan A at 716-438-0328 leave a message. 

Night-Watch No report 

Education& Participation:  need a chair person 

Internet Presence:  No report 

PIC/CPC This past month I worked with some committee members  on getting a better understanding about the Online advertisements & data 

retrieval program that was motioned last month & then tabled to be voted on this past Central Committee mtg. 

I provided contact info. Also too for anyone wanting to email/phone the V.P. of company involved. This was to help the committee conscience 

better to decide outcome on vote. A  permission letter was composed to offer our services to 

Schools, community outreach’s, family crisis services, health organizations. The letter was sent by email to (4)cheektowaga/sloan schools & 

(8)  to Buffalo/Erie co. schools, outreach’s & family services. Note: This Committee needs a 

Minimum of  (3) members to operate & vote on chairperson internally. This is my task at hand this month. Respectfully,  Joe D. 

Convention 2023. Chairperson Diane presented the 82nd Buffalo Fall Convention will be held on October 6,7,and 8 2023 at the M Hotel Buffalo 

on Walden Ave. The theme is “A Faith That Works.” Speakers are as follows: Ali H. (Toronto, Ontario), Juanita W. (Akron, OH), and Tony T. 

(Akron, OH). Featured this year is a comedian on Friday night. A mailing of the registration forms has been sent to each and every AA group; 

check to see who receives your mail. Forms are now on our Facebook page and soon to be on our website. All committees need help that week-

end. Greeters, merchandise, hospitality, registration, and AA Basket Raffle.  

. ~ Continued on next page 



New Frontiers ~ May 2023 

8 

 ~continued  from previous page 
 
GSA Liaison ACM met via Zoom on March 20th where the Officers, DCM's and Committee Chairs give their reports. The Delegates 

Questionnaire has been distributed to all known GSR's and the questionnaire is due back by April 18th. The Area Delegates (35 of 93 

seated Area Delegates) requested a full Conference meeting with 19 General Service Board Trustee's in regards to resignations of two Gen-

eral Service Board Trustee's in Jan. & Feb. of this year. Ryan our Chair appointed Ad-hoc Committee Chair Brian B. to help realize goals 

of the 2022 Area 50 Inventory. Ryan appointed Pat M. as interim Archives Chair Panel 72. Patrick Alt. Chair is in the process of forming a 

Committee to begin reviewing the Area handbook for any necessary changes or corrections needed. District 4 contributed $450 to PIC for 

an Internet Display Ad for 2 month access. Pre-Conference Assembly met April 1st at St. John's School in Olean, NY where 8 GSRs pre-

sented an agenda item with background material to have an open discussion then there was a straw poll on each agenda item presented to 

give Denise our Delegate an idea how Area 50 would like her to vote when she attends the 73rd General Service Conference in NYC the 

week of April 23rd. Every first Monday of the month there's a virtual GSR coffee hour 7-8pm Zoom ID#81989565200 Passcode: service. 

Next Area Committee Meeting is Monday April 17th 7-9pm via Zoom ID#99342724284 and the Post Conference GSA is June 17th 10am-

2pm at Love Joy Church 5423 Genesee St., Lancaster or via Zoom ID#99342724284. If you would like to know what's going on in Area 50 

please visit Area50wny.org and click on events. YIS, Laurie H./GSA Liaison 

Archives  Chairperson Pat reported 1 display at Rise & Shine this past month. We ask that if you want a display ask us for up to 15 days 

before the date you want us. The morning Breakfast Tickets are still slow, we have ticket sellers out there. Only tickets beforehand. No 

ticket sales at the door. 

GSA- Dean presented that area liaison addressing importance of upcoming Conference. Denise, our area delagate, needs our input. If your 

home group has a GSR, please discuss the agenda items with them so that your group conscience may be formed and back to Denise.  

AD HOC Convention- Meeting on 2nd & 4th Tuesday of month at Central Office 

Old Business:   
*Steering Committee Zone 7 is Still Open 
*Information gathering on motion for AA display ads for Buffalo Intergroup from March to discuss.  There was a motion 

to call the vote that was passed. The motion for information gathering for AA display ads lost 23-3 vote against  

New Business:   
Steering Committee Zone 8 is open.  

Announcements:    
May 7th is the next meeting and Kitchen Table is doing snacks 

May 1st, Monday 2 pm meeting at Hope Center Brass Meeting will be opening back up 

Room to Grow does panel last Thursday of the month and does a quarterly potluck.  

Meeting closed at 8:16 PM  

Yours In Service, Molly R.  
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Intergroup wants to  

express our appreciation  

for those groups and  

individuals who have made generous  

financial contributions, and give a special thank you to 

all the members who have  

volunteered their time this year to help the sick and 

suffering alcoholic.  

 

Tradition Five: Each group has but one 

primary purpose – to carry its message 

to the alcoholic who still suffers. 

 Do I insist that there are only a few right 

ways of doing things in AA? 
 Do I ever cop out by saying, “I’m not a 

group, so this or that Tradition doesn’t 

apply to me”? 
 Am I willing to explain firmly to a new-

comer the limitations of AA help, even if 

he gets mad at me for not giving him a 

loan? 
 Have I today imposed on any AA mem-

ber for a special favor or consideration 

simply because I am a fellow alcoholic? 
 Am I willing to twelfth-step the next 

newcomer without regard to who or 

what is in it for me? 
 Do I help my group in every way I can 

to fulfill our primary purpose? 
 Do I remember that AA old-timers, too, 

can be alcoholics who still suffer? Do I 

try both to help them and to learn from 

them? 

Concept V: Throughout our structure, a traditional “Right of 

Appeal” ought to prevail, so that minority  

opinion will be heard and personal grievances receive careful 

consideration. 

 Do we encourage the minority opinion, the “Right of Ap-

peal,” to be heard at our home group, district committee 

meetings, area assemblies and the Conference?  

 What does our group accept as “substantial unanimity”?  

 Has our group experienced the “tyranny of the majority” or 

the “tyranny of the minority”?  

 Does our group understand the importance of all points of 

view being heard before a vote is taken?  
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IN MEMORIAM 

Things We Can Not Change 

To all of our members who have lost family and loved ones 

Kim C.; 35 years ~ Renaissance group 

Our thoughts and prayers are with you 
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